Peak District National Park Authority

Tel: 01629 816200

E-mail: customer.service@peakdistrict.gov.uk

Web: www.peakdistrict.gov.uk Minicom: 01629 816319

Aldern House, Baslow Road, Bakewell, Derbyshire. DE45 1AE



MINUTES

Meeting: National Park Authority

Date: Friday 1 December 2017 at 10.00 am

Venue: The Board Room, Aldern House, Baslow Road, Bakewell

Chair: Cllr Mrs L C Roberts

Present: Cllr D Chapman, Mr P Ancell, Mrs P Anderson, Cllr J Atkin, Mrs F Beatty,

Mr J W Berresford, Cllr D Birkinshaw, Cllr P Brady, Cllr C Furness.

Mr Z Hamid, Cllr A Hart, Cllr Mrs G Heath, Cllr H Laws, Cllr Mrs C Howe, Cllr A McCloy, Cllr C McLaren, Cllr Mrs K Potter, Cllr Mrs N Turner and

Cllr B Woods

Apologies for absence: Cllr C Carr, Cllr A R Favell, Mr R Helliwell, Cllr A Law, Cllr J Macrae,

Cllr J Perkins, Cllr Mrs J A Twigg and Cllr F J Walton.

50/17 CHAIR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

It was noted that Cllr Judith Twigg was recovering at home following a recent admission to hospital and the Members requested that a get well card be sent to her on their behalf.

The Chair reported that the Authority was looking at succession planning for staff, as the current highly skilled and knowledgeable workforce had an ageing population. Only 5% of employees were under age 30 and only one employee was under age 20. Heads of Service had been asked to look at workforce planning for their teams and a recent Member workshop had considered this an important issue for the Authority. So with this in mind the Chair had invited some recently appointed employees to join the Members for lunch today for them to meet and find out about their hopes and aspirations at the start of their career working for the Authority.

It was noted that the Authority had recently been working with Derbyshire County Council to liaise with representatives of Anhui Province in the People's Republic of China, in particular with Huangshan National Park which resides within the province, to support the visitor economy in Derbyshire and the Peak District. The Chair reported that the Authority has signed a letter to support the development of friendly co-operation between the two National Parks to exchange and share information on the care of the special qualities or the National Parks, approaches to promote the understanding and enjoyment of the special qualities and to help foster the social and economic well being of communities living in the National Parks.

The Chair then invited Chris Dean, Head of Programme Delivery – Moors for the Future Partnership, and Sarah Proctor, Community Science Project Manager, to talk to Members about the Campaign for National Parks 'Park Protector' award 2017 that the Community Science Project recently won and gained a £2000 grant. Chris and Sarah

explained the background to the project and how it works with many community groups, schools, universities and national organisations. Cllr David Chapman, Chair of the Moors for the Future Partnership Group, congratulated all who had been involved in the Project on their achievement. He then urged the local authority appointed Members to go back to their authorities and ask them to help with extra funding for the Project to cover core purposes, such as staffing costs that are not covered by external funding grants, to enable the Project to continue. He also drew attention to the Project's annual review, copies of which were available to the Members at the meeting.

Cllr Mrs G Heath joined the meeting at 10.10am.

Members requested that an email be sent to constituent authorities giving details of the Community Science Project and how authorities could assist to keep the Project going on into the future. This was agreed. The Chair stated that other bodies were also being asked to help fund the Project further and added her congratulations to those involved.

Mr Zahid Hamid reported that the Peak District Mosaic collective had recently won the annual Group Award at the National Parks UK Volunteer Awards 2017. Peak District Mosaic is made up of individuals from BME (black and minority ethnic) communities from around the Peak District National Park. Members of the group give their time to mentor, increase confidence and encourage people from BME communities and those who have challenging social and community issues to access the Park.

51/17 MEMBERS DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Item 8

Cllr A Hart declared a personal interest as a member of Marketing Peak District and Derbyshire.

Mr J Berresford declared a personal interest as a Director of Pinelog Ltd, who were a member of Marketing Peak District and Derbyshire.

52/17 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 6 OCTOBER 2017

The minutes of the last meeting of the Authority held on 6 October 2017 were approved as a correct record.

53/17 REVIEW OF MEMBERS' ALLOWANCES SCHEME

Members considered the proposals to appoint an Independent Person to carry out a review of the existing Members' Allowances Scheme.

The recommendations as set out in the report were moved, seconded, voted on and carried.

RESOLVED:

- 1. To commence a review of the current Members' Allowances Scheme to be carried out by an Independent Person.
- 2. To authorise the Monitoring Officer to appoint an Independent Person and make sure they have the information and resources needed to carry out a review.

54/17 MARKETING PEAK DISTRICT & DERBYSHIRE - GOVERNANCE & MEMBER REPRESENTATION

Members considered a report on changes to the governance structure of the Peak District and Derbyshire Destination Management Partnership Board, to which the Authority appointed both a Member and an officer representatives to as an outside body at the July 2017 AGM. The report sought approval for the future proposed member representation within the new governance structure.

Some Members were concerned that the proposed changes to the body were too complicated and unnecessary, and what the impact would be on smaller businesses.

In response to Members' queries the Director of Commercial Development and Outreach stated that the body was an independent organisation with representatives from both the public and private sectors. The Authority paid an annual amount to the body, currently £12,000, but that this was reviewed each year. He confirmed that Cllr Judith Twigg had stated that she still wished to be the Authority's Member representative on the newly arranged body.

It was proposed to add an extra recommendation to the report to request that a letter be sent to the body, in consultation with the Chair of the Authority, expressing the Members' concerns with the new governance arrangement. This was moved and seconded. Cllr Mrs J A Twigg and Mr C Furness were moved and seconded as the Member representative and Deputy Member representative.

The recommendation as amended was then voted on and carried.

RESOLVED:

- 1. To note the changes to the governance structure of Marketing Peak District and Derbyshire (MPD&D).
- 2. To appoint Cllr Mrs J A Twigg as the Member representative and Cllr C Furness as the Deputy Member representative to the MPD&D Local Authority Investor Group and confirm that attendance at meetings of the Group is an approved duty for the purposes of claims for travel and subsistence.
- 3. That the Director of Commercial Development and Outreach sends a letter, in consultation with the Chair of the Authority, to Marketing Peak District and Derbyshire expressing Members' concerns regarding the new governance arrangement.

The meeting ended at 10.45 am